
 

 

Northumberland Church of England Academy Trust 
Josephine Butler Campus, Academy Road 

Ashington, Northumberland NE63 9FZ 

CEO: Alan Hardie 

Northumberland Church of England 
Academy Trust is a company limited by 

Guarantee registered in England and Wales 

with Company No: 6653439 

18th March 2020  
 

Coronavirus (Covid-19) Update 5 18/3/20 
 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 

As you are probably aware, the Government has announced this evening that all schools in 
England are to close for an unspecified length of time after Friday 20th March.  
 
As previous Coronavirus updates have mentioned, we have been contingency planning for some 
time, so that we can maintain as much education as possible in the event of a national school 
closure. Details will follow in the next update.  
 
We are awaiting full details regarding what arrangements schools are expected to make for 
“looking after children of key workers and vulnerable children“ or the arrangements for pupils 
who would be taking public exams, etc. We will issue a further update as soon as we have full 
information from the Department for Education.  
 
Yours faithfully  

 

Alan Hardie 
Chief Executive 
Northumberland Church of England Academy Trust 


